ITEM


REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND

SUPPORT SERVICES

TO THE

LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL

26TH OCTOBER, 2006

DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT

To advise the Panel of a request made by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel, asking that they consider holding their meetings on a date other than the morning of fourth Thursday of the Council cycle, as is the current practice.


To consider the date of the December, 2006, meeting of the Panel.

2.
DETAILS

A request has been made by Councillor Alan Clague, the Chairman of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel, asking if the Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel would consider moving the date of their monthly meeting.  The reason for the request is that the Planning Panel wish to hold training sessions for its members, for which they need a series of regular dates.  The fourth Thursday in the Council cycle has been identified by Councillor Clague, and officers of the Housing and Planning Directorate, as a possible date.  This is however, also the regular date of the Licensing Panel, and as there is significant common membership of the two Panels, it is not practicable to hold the two at the same time.  As a result the request has been made to see if the Licensing Panel would be willing to hold their meetings on an alternative date in the cycle, so as to accommodate the proposed Planning Panel training sessions.  Members are advised, that following an initial look at the Council diary, there is no obvious regular alternative date on which meetings of the Licensing Panel could be held, without impacting on the existing commitments of Members.


On a separate issue there is a meeting of the Panel scheduled for Thursday, 28th December, 2006, however, as Members will be aware, this falls during the Council’s Christmas close down.  The Panel are asked to consider whether they wish that a meeting be held during December, and if so, determine a suitable date.  The obvious alternative choice is Thursday, 21st December, at 10.00 a.m., however this clashes with a meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.  Other possible alternative dates, Members may wish to consider, are as follows:-

Monday, 18th December, 2006 at 10.00 a.m.

Tuesday, 19th December, 2006 at 10.00 a.m. (potential clash with CASSIG and Rota Review Panel).

Friday, 22nd December, 2006 at 10.00 a.m. (final day before Christmas close down).

3.
RECOMMENDATION

Members are asked to consider:-

(a)
the request made by the Chairman of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to change the regular meeting date of the Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel; and if agreed to, determine suitable alternative future dates.

(b)
the December, 2006 meeting of the Panel, and if thought necessary, determine an appropriate date and time.


ALAN WESTWOOD


STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES

Salford Civic Centre

Chorley Road

Swinton

M27 5DA

18th October, 2006
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